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Re: Parc Ferme 

Dear Competitor, 

Firstly, thank you for entering and competing in this year’s International Rally of the 
Lakes. We recognise that there was an issue where rally cars were detained for an 
extended period of time in final Parc Ferme. We appreciate that this caused an 
inconvenience to you, your teams and your families, resulting in some of you missing 
ferries, flights, dinner reservations and simply getting home much later than planned, 
tired after an action-packed weekend. 

We accept that we are an international event and decisions on the implementation of 
the rules that govern international events are made by appointed Stewards of the event. 
However, there are many varying scenarios that can apply to Parc Ferme, namely: the 
International Sporting Code, the current MI Yearbook and Supplementary Regulations. 
Adding to this is the differing applications of the Parc Ferme rule between appointed 
Stewards on 2024 events has led to International Sporting Code being implemented to 
Parc Ferme on this event, even though it was not previously implemented at other 2024 
International events. 

The organisers of this event apologise for this inconvenience, and on your behalf, we 
will seek further clarification on the matter. Thank you for your understanding and 
hopefully the inconsistent application of the Parc Ferme rule by appointed Stewards, 
particularly on this event, didn’t dull your enjoyment of the event on which our team 
poured their heart and soul into. 

 

Yours in Motorsport 

Killarney International Rally of the Lakes 

 


